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GENERAL INFORMATION 

Dear Parents, Guardians, Teachers, Learners        6 February 2019 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

1. DRESS CODE 

 

Parents are requested to pay special attention to the WBPHS dress code. We pride ourselves in the way our children dress and 

conduct themselves. Please ensure that the school logo is attached to the left pocket of the school blazer.  Only school related 

lapel badges may be worn on the blazer.  It is also vital to please mark your child’s clothing clearly with his/her INITIAL AND 

SURNAME. First names are not enough.  

 

2. SCHOOL FEE STATEMENTS  

 

Statements are sent out in the last week of every month by email. Please note, school fees are invoiced ANNUALLY in advance 

and payable monthly over 10 months from January to December.  Grade 12 school fees are payable monthly over 12 months 

from January to October.  Payments must be made regularly to avoid your account falling into arrears.  

 

3. ROAD SAFETY 

 

Your children’s safety is our concern.  Anyone entering or leaving the school must use the scholar patrol crossing when crossing 

the road. Main Road is exceptionally busy: we ask that parents and taxi drivers not park, stop illegally or make U-turns. These 

are dangerous practices and put the lives of your/our children at risk. This also applies when driving on the school grounds.  

Please exercise extreme caution.  

 

4. PTA COMMITTEE 

 

Congratulations to our newly elected PTA Committee. We are looking forward to another successful year ahead and thank them 

in advance for their contributions and service to our school. We also thank our parent body, for all their support in the past. We 

are sure that we will, once again, be able to call on your assistance as the various fundraising events unfold. My sincere thanks 

again to the outgoing members who served on the 2018 Committee.   We are very grateful to you for your service to our school.  

 

Our 2019 Committee members are: Director PTA:  Mrs Christina Beukes;  Mrs Dee-Dee du Toit (Chairlady:  Primary Phase), 

Mrs Adri Cilliers (Chairlady:  High School), Teacher Primary Phase:  Mrs Elzabé Koen,  

Teacher High School:  Mrs Elsabe Verster, Admin:  Mrs Rúnelle Zerbe 

Members—  Grade 1:  Mrs Jouline van Litzenborgh, Grade 2:  Mrs Marian Scholtz:  Grade 3:  Mrs Janine de Klerk;   

Grade 4:  Mrs Natasja van Vuuren;  Grade 5:  Mrs Lizelle Oberholzer;   Grade 6:  Mrs Ziska Mostert;   

Grade 7:  Mrs Anel van Schalkwyk;  Grade 8:  Mrs Andelene von Weidts;  Grade 9:  Mrs Alimarie Duvenhage;   

Grade 10:  Mrs Bianca Lotriet;  Grade 11:  Mrs Anchen Brand;  Grade 12:  Mrs Maria Liebenberg.  

 

5. If your children do not have extra-mural commitments in the afternoon, and if they are not registered with the aftercare,       

they need to be going home.  

 

Kind Regards 

E. Eigelaar (Mrs) 

PRINCIPAL 

PERIMETER WALL ADVERTISEMENT 
The BOD are currently busy with the upgrading of our facilities and invite you as individual to buy advertising space 
on the perimeter walls around the inside of the Sports field.  The specification of the current advertisement space 
on offer is 3m x 1.5m at a cost of N$5 000.00 for the remainder or the year 2019 and the year 2020, and also in-
cludes the sign writing to be done by Donelia Sign-writing. 
 

Should you be interested, please contact our Financial Administrator, Mrs Deidry de Jager at 279251 or e-mail:  
finance@wbphs.com . 



SAILING 

 

The NSA Junior Sailing Namibian Nationals Championships were 

held on the weekend of 1st and 2nd December in Walvis Bay.  

There were 23 participants in total, competing in 2 different clas-

ses, namely the Optic and the Laser class.   

 

Stephen Fourie came 3rd in the Optic class;  Over all—5th and in the 

Regatta Bell Boy Race and Sailing Optimist—3rd. 

 

Albertus de Klerk came 1st in the Laser class, with Elmi McCar-

thy 2nd and Matthew Quinn 3rd.   

Namibiese 0/19’s slaan Welwitschia vir ‘n ses! - deur  Amelia Br its, graad 10 

Op 19  Januarie 2019 speel die 0/19 Namibiese krieketspan teen Welwitschia op 

Sparta United. Na byna 8 ure en 289 lopies, wen die 0/19’s ŉ premier 50 boulbeurt-

ligawedstryd teen Welwitschia.  

Drie WBPHS-skoliere (op die ingelaste foto, Ettienne Beukes en Dian Neethling, 

graad 10-leerlinge en Victor van der Watt, graad 12-leerder, saam met hul afrigter 

Dee Thakur), dra by tot die spoggerige oorwinning met 112 lopies.  

Foto deur: Amelia Brits  

O/19 NAM IBIESE KRIEKET SPAN WEDSTRYD TEEN WELWITSCHIA OP SPARTA UNITED  

INDOOR HOCKEY 

 

Stephen Fourie and 

Christo Smit were part 

of the Namibian U/13 

Indoor Hockey Team.  

They participated in the 

Annual PSI tournament 

in Cape town.  Their 

team won the gold med-

al in the C-section and 

they won the franchise 

of the year award 

WBPHS GRADE 8 —12 CLASS CAPTAINS 2019  

Zander 
Everson  

Grade 8A 

Kiérra  
Willemse  

Grade 8A 

Ashley 
Maclobo  

Grade 8B 

Edwina 
Kamatoto  

Grade 8B 

Willem 
Kühn  

Grade 8C 

Britney  
Botha  

Grade 8C 

Bianco  
Stuart  

Grade 8D 

Ané van der 
Merwe  

Grade 8D 

Shaiden  
Solomon  

Grade 9A 

Elizabeth 
Besser  

Grade 9A 

Janco  
Bruyns  

Grade 9B 

Karli  
Rudolph  

Grade 9B 

Hendrik 
Smith  

Grade 9C 

Joshlin My-
burgh  

Grade 9C 

Mustapha 
Hussain  

Grade 9D 

Renée 
Rabie  

Grade 9D 

Luaan  
Karsten  

Grade 10A 

Marike 
Crafford  

Grade 10A 

Jacques  
Simon  

Grade 10B 

Anastacia 
Hawes  

Grade 10B 

Scott  
Winborn  

Grade10C 

Annabel 
Köhne  

Grade 10C 

Gerald 
McCarthy  

Grade 10D 

Anné  
Engels  

Grade 10D 

Jarred  
Mouton  

Grade 11A 

Lilian  
Steyn  

Grade 11A 

Eli  
Engelbrecht 

Grade 11B 

Jamey  
Bruyns  

Grade 11B 

Niël  
Brand  

Grade 11C 

Abigail  
Abbott  

Grade 11C 

Stephan  
Louw  

Gr 11D 

Marenick 
Schoeman 

Gr 11D 

Wayne  
Profitt  

Gr 12A 

Maureen 
Manale  

Gr 12A 

Le Roux 
Everson  

Gr 12B 

Chantell  
van Zyl  

Gr 12B 

Jivino  
Polster 

Gr 12C 

Amoré  
Potgieter 

Gr 12C 

Cornelia  
Burger 

Gr 12D 

Ethen Visagie 
von Solms  

Gr 12D 



ICT MONITORS LAB 3 PRIMARY PHASE  

Naomi Nghipuilepo, Dionisio Dias, Cheryl Hansen, Ivandri van Tonder, Danika Wallis, Christo Smit, Stefan Lotriet,  

Lucinda Botes, Cheyenne Turner, Jeandré Bruwer, Linka Reichert, Juané Brand, Theuns Alberts, Larissa Jankowitz 

PRIMARY PHASE CLASS CAPTAINS 2019  

Grade 4A:  Alisha Derks, Rowan van Vuuren;  Grade 4B:  Kira Jacobie , Ruan Boonzaaier;   

Grade 5A:  Kaily Jansen van Vuuren, Dreyer Oberholzer;  Grade 5B:   Analene Kotzé, Damian Kotze;   

Grade 6A:   Cheyenne Turner,  Stephen Fourie;   Grade 6B:  Mieke Clarke, Luhann Hollander;   

Grade 7A:  Ivandri van Tonder, Stefan Borruso;  Grade 7B:  Tameeka Celotto, Iwann van Staden 

MATRIC PHYSICAL SCIENCE HIGHER LEVEL CLASS VISIT 

TO WALVIS BAY SALT HOLDINGS—Maurice Hinterholzer 

 

The grade 12 Physical Science higher level class of Walvis Bay Private 

High School visited Walvis Bay Salt Holdings on the afternoon of Mon-

day, 4 February 2019.  

 

The visit formed part of an introduction to Industrial Chemistry – a topic in 

the Physical Science NSSCH syllabus. The presentation and a tour of the 

plant was conducted by 

Mr Klaus Frielingsdorf, 

operations manager at 

Walvis Bay Salt Hold-

ings. 

 

The 26 learners were 

accompanied by Mrs 

Annalize Louw and Mr 

Zane Botha. 



The Guppies of 2019 were welcomed and entertained by our Prefects on the 8th of January 

2019. The purpose of the orientation week was to make the gr. 8’s feel welcome and at 

home as soon as possible. 

 

Due to good planning the orientation process went by without too many hiccups.  

 

The Guppy Splash held on Friday 18th January 2019 was a success!! We had a few games  

which all the grade 8's participated in.  The Guppy Concert of 2019 took place on Wednes-

day and Thursday, the 16th and the 17th of January in the Tom Swemmer hall.  This project 

was organized by the prefect corps of 2019, spearheaded by the Arts Portfolio.  According 

to many impartial parties the concert was a huge success.  This project’s main aim is to 

raise funds for the prefect budget, to pay for future events. 

Wednesday’s concert was mainly for the learners of WBPHS and Thurs-

day was mainly for the relatives of the Grade 8’s.   

 

JD Rossouw and Christelle Swart was crowned as Mr & Miss Guppy.  

They were congratulated by the Mr & Miss Guppy of 2015:  Herman 

Sanderson and Robin Pamplin.   

 

PREFECTS SOCIAL PORTFOLIO ~ 2019 

MORE GUPPY FEEDBACK 

GOLF 

Jonathan Mather and Willie Els  

competed in the Omeya Junior Golf Open  

during January.   

Jonathan Mather—Overall Gross Winner;   

Willie Els— Overall Nett Winner 

ANGLING 

  Herman Krauze was selected for the Namibi-

an Shore Angling team.  Teams from all over 

the world will participate in the World An-

gling Olympic Games in Langebaan, South 

Africa from 4 February – 15 February 2019. 

Photography 

Monitors  

2019: 

Danté Dreyer 

and  

Melinda Bam. 

READING FOR ENJOYMENT!  
I encourage parents to remind their children of the vital habit of developing regu-

lar reading habits. Children should have a daily reading time at home built into 

their busy schedules. This healthy practice allows for the solid development of 

reading and comprehension skills, builds confidence, stimulates the imagination 

in ways that television cannot and develops a love for reading. The benefits in 

later life, especially in advanced learning, are immeasurable.  


